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Jeshurun

MEN’S CLUB TO CLOSE SEASON WITH
SUPPER MEETING ON TUESDAY, JUNE 9

Election of Officers on Agenda for
Evening; Social Hour will Follow

Ira F. Weisman, president of the Men’s Club, has an-
nounced that the season of activities will be brought to a
close with a Supper Meeting on Tuesday evening, June 9th.

The Program Committee, headed by Hyman I. Bucher,

has planned am evening that will be
complete from every angle, one that
will contain elements of constructive
work for the organization and pleas-
ant fraternalization to which our
members look forward at each of our
get-togethers.

At the conclusion of the supper —
which will be served at 6:30 — an
important business session will be
held. This will include reports of the
season’s activities; election of Officers
and Executive Board members for the
coming year; a brief memorial service
for three members — Oscar Gruen,
Dr. Paul Lehman and Samuel Levy —
who passed away during the year; re-
marks by Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein;
and other similar items of business
nature.

Following the formal part of the
evening, the floor will be turned over
to “the pursuit of good fellowship and
fun.” Those who would like to spend
a few moments {or even hours) at
pinochle or gin, will have ample op-
portunity to do so. Or, if just getting
together to exchange stories and in-
dulge in friendly conversation is de-
sired, there can be no better stage-
setting than our own Social Hall filled
with our own members. Whatever it
may be, it will provide an enjoyable
period for saying “So long” until next
September.

Invitations (with a response card
enclosed) will reach you within a few
days. Please answer promptly — and
affirmatively!

REGISTRATION IN RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
NOW IN PROGRESS

Jerome H. Rosenblum, principal of
the afternoon Religious School, has
announced that registration of chil-
dren for the new school year is now
in progress, and will continue to the
middle of June. The new school year
will open Monday, September 14th,
beginning with which date classes will
meet on regular schedule for full
instruction.

Parents of chiidren now atiending,
are urged to re-enroll their sons and
daughters before they leave for their
summer vacations. We should like to
point out that re-registration of these
children is not automatic; a registra-
tion form — which parents will re-
ceive within the next few days — must
be completed and returned to the
school office before any child can be
considered enrolled for the new year.

Those of our readers who know of
children who are eligible for admis-
sion to our Religious School, are
urged to refer them to us.

Closing Exercises To Be Held —

Special closing exercises will be
held on the last day of sessions, Fri-
day, June 19th. An interesting pro-
gram has been arranged for the after-
noon, including the presentation of
prizes and awards to those youngsters
who excelled in their studies, or who
are otherwise deserving of special rec-
ognition.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.

“CAESAR ALSO HAS SOMETHING TO RENDER UNTO GOD“
The Church and State Issue in Reverse

CLAIRE ABRAMS; LOLA GROSS NEW
SISTERHOOD PRESIDENT & VICE-PRESIDENT

Hilda Fischman, Ruth Schonfeld
Re-elected Secretary and Treasurer

Mrs. Hyman Abrams and Mrs. Alexander Gross were
elected President and Vice-president, respectively, of the
Sisterhood for the coming year at the Closing Membership
Meeting which was held Tuesday afternoon. Mrs, Bernard

D. Fischman was re-elected Secretary,
and Mrs. Moses Schonfeld will con-
tinue in office as Treasurer.

The meeting, which filled the Social
Hall to near-capacity, was interesting
and enjoyable to the members who at-
tended, and even beautiful to behold
from the viewpoint of the casual spec-
tator. The sincerity of purpose and
genuineness of feeling added an in-
describable lustre to the colorful set-
ting of the locale; the sense of
successful accomplishment that ac-
companied each item of business
made the meeting even more
memorable.

The usual reports of the various
committee heads were well presented
and equally well received; there
wasn’t the slightest taint of “dryness”
in them. In every instance, almost
without exception, financial and/or
social success was reported, for in the
activities of each of the functions
undertaken during the ycar, uncom-
mon cooperation from the member-
ship was received. There is good and
valid reason to believe that the same
spirit of cooperation will continue far
into the Sisterhood’s future.

19 Members Inducted —

One of the pleasant features of the
afternoon was the introduction of
those of the 19 new members who
were present — and a lovelier group
of ladies you couldn’t find. This item
was followed by the equally pleasant
matter of electing the new slate for
the next year.

A scene that was thrilling to witness
followed. The outgoing president,
Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten, spoke
briefly of the three years in which she
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served, and expressed her gratitude to
all who helped make them three suc-
cessful years. Then she asked her
successor, Mrs. Abrams, to say a few
words, and although Mrs. Abrams’ re-
marks were brief, they were well-
chosen and beautiful in their sim-
plicity and sincerity.

Rabbi Closes Meeting —

The meeting was brought to a con-
clusion with the remarks of the guest
speaker, Rabbi Lookstein, who first
called upon the assemblage to rise for
a moment of silence in tribute to the
memory of five Sisterhood members
who passed away during the year. The
Rabbi directed his closing remarks to
analyzing the trend toward emphasiz-
ing mass production, not alone in
industry but in the area of personal
relationships as well. The individual
as a person is now overlooked; what
has become uppermost in our minds
and our dealings is the quantity, the
sum total. The Rabbi spoke of the
impaertance of retaining the intimate
relationship that now exists among
Sisterhood members, and of retaining
it even if the membership continues
to grow and expand.

In writing finis to another year of
fruitful Sisterhood work, we would
like to extend our best wishes to the
new administration for success in
their endeavors, and our prayers that
their efforts be rewarded in the future
as they have been in the past.

Happy Day Fund —

We acknowledge with gratitude the
kind contributions of the following
members to our Happy Day Fund;
Mzrs. Nathan Andrews, Mrs. Joseph J.
Einhorn, Mrs. Samuel Fine, Mus.
Bernard D. Fischman, Mrs. Abraham
Kirshon, Mrs. Abraham L. Marcus,
Mrs. Isadore Rosenberg, Mrs. Elliott
W. Siegel, Mrs. Edgar Trautman and
Mrs. Louis W. Yohann.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

We have been asked to call to your
attention the fact that the Union of
Orthodox Jewish Congregations has
not reinstated its supervision and
endorsement of any products of Sun-
shine Biscuits, Inc., and is not re-
sponsible for the Kashruth of any

product of the company.
s J

Mr". Hyman Ahrams Mrs. Alexander Gross
President Vice-President

Mrs. Bernard D. Fischman Mrs. Moses Schonfeld
Secretary Treasurer

LAST BULLETIN OF SEASON

With this issue of the Bulletin, we discontinue publication until Septem-
ber. Throughout the year, the Bulletin has served our members and friends
as a source Of religious and communal information, Within its pages were
reflected the diversified activities and achievements of the Congregation
and its affiliated organizations.

As the season draws to a close, we take this opportunity to thank our
readers for their continued interest and cooperation. They responded
readily and generously to the many worthy causes that we espoused. Such
drives as the Educational Scholarship Fund, Passover Relief Appeal, the
Benevolent Fund, and the many others that Kehilath Jeshurun conducts,
were warmly received and whole-heartedly supported by Bulletin readers.

We extend our sincerest wishes for a pleasant and restful summer. May
we all return refreshed and invigorated when the new year rolls round.
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OUR SERVICE DURING
THE SUMMER

While all major congregational ac-
tivities and functions are suspended
for the summer months, daily and
Sabbath services are held according to
a year-round uninterrupted schedule.
The attendance at services during the
past year has increased consistently —
a fact of which we are genuinely grati-
fied and proud.

With the coming of the summer
months, however, when so many of
our worshippers leave the city for sea-
shore or mountain resorts, the attend-
ance naturally decreases. Sabbath
services, of course, still attract a good-
ly number of congregants. The daily
services, on the other hand, present a
bit of a problem.

The community which our congre-
ation serves is, unfortunately, not
heavily populated with Jewish resi-
dents. We cannot, therefore, expect a
casual passer-by to drop in for serv-
ices. We must rely upon our regular
worshippers to provide our daily
morning and evening minyan.

Daily services are held in the
Chapel, where cool comfort accom-
panies a short but dignified service,
at 7:30 in the morning and 6:00 in
the evening. On the Sabbath, the serv-
ices are conducted in the Main Syna-
gogue, where we will continue to
provide our worshippers with a dec-
orous and spiritually-uplifting service
in pleasant and comfortable surround-
ings.

We appeal to our readers to help
us maintain the fundamental institu-
tion of daily services by attending as
frequently as possible. If you are in
the city and find it possible to join
us for a morning or an evening, please
make it a point to do so. You will
thereby be performing one of the
ereatest mitzvahs.

TO ALL JUNIOR CONGREGANTS

Children who joined in the services
of our Junior Congregation during
the year received “attendance tags”
for every week they were present.
These tags entitle them to prizes —
the greater the number of tags re-
ceived, the more valuable the prize.

We ask all children who would like
to apply for their reward to stop by
at the Synagogue Office before June
Sth, (bringing their tags with them)
and fill out the form that has heen
prepared for this purpose.

ELLIOT‘lEBOWITi BAR MITZVAH

We extend a hearty Mazel Tov to
our devoted members, Mr. and Mrs.
William Lebowitz, on the occasion of
the forthcoming Bar Mitzvah of their
son, Elliot.

Elliot, who is in the highest grade
of our Religious School, plans to enter
Brooklyn Technical High School
upon his graduation from Junior
Hich School next year. While plans
for the future are indefinite, he hopes
to follow in his father’s footsteps and
make business his career. Spare time
is spent in the pursuit of his favorite
sports, swimming and baseball, in
bhoth of which he excels. (As a matter
of fact, Elliot holds several camp
awards for his swimming ability.)

At services, which will be held in
our Synagogue next Saturday, Elliot
will chant the Haftorah.

ACADEMIC NOTES

We take pleasure in listing the
names of our younger folk who are
celebrating educational milestones
this June. In so doing, we extend our
heartiest congratulations and our best
wishes for success in their future
careers:

Barbara Berkall, daughter of Mrs.
Aaron H. Onish, is graduating from
Wheaton College.

Naomi Jacobs, daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. George Jacobs, will receive her
diploma from Cornell next month.
Her sister, Ruth, who is graduating
from Ramaz High School, is entering
the University of Wisconsin in the

fall.

David Rosen, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Samuel Rosen, is graduating from
Blair Academy, and will enter Yale
University in September.

Judith Wallach, daughter of Dr.
and Mrs. Robert Wallach, has been
admitted to the High School of Music
and Art.

James Winer, son of Mr. and Mrs.
Abraham R. Winer, also plans to
enter Music and Art after his gradua-
tion from Ramaz next month.

SCOUTS TO HOLD FINAL
MEETING JUNE 4th

Our Boy Scout Troop and Cub Pack
will hold their closing meeting of the
year on Thursday evening, June 4th,
at 7:00 o’clock. A successful scouting
year — which saw the largest enroll-
ment in K. J. scout history — will be
brought to a close with a grand party,
during which awards will be given to
the outstanding scouts and cubs.

A word of thanks is due to the three
men who gave of their time and ener-
gies in the conduct of the Troop and
Pack. They are Dr. Ned Wachtel,
Scoutmaster, and Matthew and Fred
Zuckerman.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birthdays —

Many happy returns of the day to
Adolf J. Elkeles, Joseph N. Friedman,
Ralph Hyman, Alexander Kommel,
Abraham Mandel, Dr. David W.
Petegorsky, Adolph Schenker, Mrs.
Louis Stokar, Reuben Westerman and
Abraham Wiener.

Marriage —

Heartiest wishes are extended to
our esteemed member, Dr. Abram J.
Abeloff, on his marriage to the former
Miss Gertrude Sarah Kopsch of Hun-
tington, L. Ii.

Anniversaries —

Felicitations to Mr. and Mus, Irving
Angel, Dr. and Mrs. Frank Goodman,
Mr. and Mrs. B. David Kaplan, Mr.
and Mrs. Abraham L. Marcus, Mr. and
Mzrs. Seppy I. Silberman and Mr.
and Mrs. Louis J. Singer, on their
forthcoming wedding anniversaries.
Congratulations —

To our esteemed President, Max J.
Etra, on his re-election to the presi-
dency of the Yeshiva Synagogue
Council.

Welcome Back —

It’s good to have our Vice-president,

Harry W. Baumgarten, and Mrs.

Baumgarten back with us after a trip
to Europe.

CONDOLENCE

We record with profound sorrow
the untimely passing of Mrs. Hyman
Gertler, the dear wife of our heloved
cantor, and we extend our heartfelt
sympathies to the bereaved family.
May the Almighty spare them further
sorrow for many years to come.
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
FRIDAY
Evening
SATURDAY

Morning ...
W eck]v Por [IOI]

Behaalot’ cha,

Numbers 8:1-]2 :16
Haftorah: Zechariah 2:14-4:7
Evening ...
(-'nnf‘]namn nf Q'ﬂﬂnﬂ]

DAILY SERVICES
Morning ...

Sunday morning
HveniRg teres ot A e

YAHRZEITS
May

31—JACOB ODELL
21 MENUCHAH GREEN

June
1—DORA ROSENBERG
1—KALMAN CHARNOW
1—SAM LEFKOWITZ
2—JAMES K. LEVY
2—HARRY KATZ
2 _ANNA LEBOWITZ
3—PHILIP SCHUCHMAN
4-—DAVID S. SILVER

ATTENTION, MEMBERS

The occasion may arise — as it has
in past years — when we should like
to contact you during the summer
months. If your mailing address will
be changed temporarily for the
months of July and August, won’t you
be good enough to advise us of the
new address?

ANDRON'S

Loonw Lake Hotel

(in the cool Adirondacks)

LOON LAKE, FRANKLIN CO., N. Y.

% a .
Magec

Renowned Hotel and 46 enchanting COTTAGES
18 hole private golf course ® 3 mile private lake
Every land and water sport and activity

Superb entertainment — 2 orchestras

Famed ANDRON cuisine — Dietary Laws

Children’s Camp Program under trained counsellors

Ownership-Management
David S. Andron
David Levinson

N. Y. Office: ¢/o Hotel Cameron, 41 W. 86th Stireet

Phone: TR 3-8861

THE K.J. CALENDAR

Monday, June 1, 12:30 p.m. — Meet-
ing of the Sisterhood Executive
Board — Library

Thursday, June 4, 7:00 p.m. — Final
Meeting of the Boy Scout Troop
and Cub Pack — Gymnasium

Tuesday, June 9, 6:30 p.m. — Clos-
ing Meeting of the Men’s Club —
Social Hall

SUMMER CALENDAR OF SERVICES

FRIDAY
Hyening: i Sain B G

- SATURDAY

Morning ... . 9:00
Evening 15 minutes before sunset

DAILY SERVICES

Morrin SNSRI
Sunday morning .
Evening

Summer Calendar —

Saturday, June 6 — Rosh Chodesh
Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Tammuz
will be on Saturday and Sunday,
June 13 and 14

Tuesday, June 30 — Fast of Tammuz

Saturday, July 11 — Rosh Chodesh
Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Ab will be
on Monday, July 13

Tuesday, July 21 — Tisha B’ab

Saturday, August 8 — Rosh Chodesh
Prayers; Rosh Chodesh Elul will be
on Tuesday and Wednesday, August
11 and 12

A MODERN RITUALARIUM
is located in our community
at 158 West 97th Street
MOnument 3-0300

KOSHER BUTCHERS IN
OUR COMMUNITY

For the information of residents of
Yorkville, we again list below the
neighborhood butcher shops that are
under the supervision of the Park
East Kashruth Board:

Max Backer — 202 E. 87th St. — AT-

water 9-7234.

Thomas Bornstein — 1606 Second
Ave. — RHinelander 4-9792

Eugene Czeisler — 1520 York Ave. —
RHinelander 4-6488

L. Feldman — 1355 Second Ave. —
KHinelander 4-5918

Nochem Golomb — 1420 Madison
Ave. — ATwater 9-2335

S. B. Licker — 1279 Second Ave. —
RHinelander 4-9823

J. Mendlowitz — 1438 First Ave. —
RHinelander 4-1849

Herman Preiss — 307 E. 77th St. —
RHinelander 4-2106

Eli Vizel 1547 First Ave. — RE-
gent 4-2280

Sam Witkin — 1200 Madison Ave. —
ATwater 9-5461

RIVERSIDE
Wemoria/ Cﬁape/

76th St. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.
ENDICOTT 2-6600

BROOKLYN e BRONX
LONG ISLAND ¢ MIAMI

CHARLES ROSENTHAL, Director




